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Celebrating the values
you treasure most

Saying goodbye to a loved one can be a daunting and emotional
time and no one understands this better than we do.

Whatever your needs for an Italian funeral, one of our Funeral
Directors will help you make a service that is heartfelt, memorable
and tailored to the life of your loved one.

M Purslowe & Chipper
' Funerals

Honouring Lives

North Perth 9444 4835
purslowechipperfunerals.com.au
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THE PRESIDENT AND COMMITTEE WOULD
LIKE TO SINCERELY THANK MEMBERS AND
FRIENDS OF THE CLUB WHO HAVE DONATED
THEIR TIME AND SERVICES IN ASSISTING
THE CLUB THROUGHOUT THE YEAR. YOUR
HELP IS SINCERELY APPRECIATED AND 15

VALUED BY ALL MEMBERS

IL PRESIDENTE E COMITATO,

VOGLIONO ESPRIMERI LE PIU SENTITE
CONDOGLIANZE A TUTTI FAMILIARI DEI
SOCI CHE NELLULTIMO ANNO, SONO 5TATI
ADDOLARATI DALLA PERDITA DEI LORO CARI

THE PRESIDENT AND THE COMMITTEE

EXPRESS THEIR SYMPATHY TO ALL
MEMBERS AND THEIR FAMILIES WHO IN THE
LAST YEAR HAVE SUFFERED THE LOSS OF

THEIR LOVED ONES
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Dear Members

Qur Club like many other
small businesses in the
community have just
experenced one of the
most difficult years of
trading of recent times, a
year that has seen many
businesses close down.
You may recall that at last
years AGM we did predict that it would be a very
difficult trading year for the Club — but it actually proved
to be more difficult than we thought. It's on public
record that a number of Perth restaurants, clubs and
cafes have closed in the last twelve months and many
more trading under severe financial stress.

Having said that | feel that the Board of Management
and the various subcommittees have done a marvellous
job in keeping trading losses to a minimum. | hope
members can appreciate just how much work has
been devoted by your committees in the last twelve
months under very difficult financial constraints.

We have been very fortunate in having a group of
generous sponsors, with almost everyone from last
vear renewing their sponsorship for the next twelve
monthns, which under the curmrent financial condition
of the economy is amazing. | extend my sincere thanks
to each and everyone of them and ask that our
members please support them when the opportunity
anses. In particular a big thank you to Mr Nick Catania
and the Board of Bendigo North Perth Community
Bank for once again donating $20,000 and it is my
pleasure to announce that we have recently secured
another Major Sponsor being Cav Tony Fini who also
has kindly donated $20,000. These contributions will
be of enormous financial help for the next twelve
months

As | have said before, | do think that going forward the
Club needs to make some difficult and maybe
unpopular decisions and this would include, trading
days and hours.

As many of you would know it has been a year that
both myself and more so the Vice President Nunzio
Mici have been expenencing some health problems
and have not been able to devote as much time as we
would have liked to the Club and | would take this
opportunity to express my sincere thanks to committee
member Sal Vallelonga, who has stepped up and
carrying a heavy workload in the day to day
management of the Club to cover our absence. Sal
has also been the driving force in setting up the new
Club restaurant, 1934 Ristorante which after a slow

\ PRESIDENT’S REPORT

start is now beginning to show some good results.

| am pleased to announce that through our
Redevelopment Committee and our consultants we
have lodged a Local Development Plan for our
properties with City of Vincent and WAPC in which we
have requested a rezoning to eight stories and if
passed would make our properties worth so much
more. Now whether we develop ourselves, joint
venture with a developer or in fact sell some of the
properties will be a decision to be made after
consultation with members and experienced property
developers at a later stage. Many thanks to Tony
Vallelonga and other members of the Redevelopment
subcommittee as well as our consultants Frank Arangic

and Tony Cassella for driving the rezoning to this point,
the furthest we have ever been.

| do wonder about the long term viability of the Club as
we have known it to date. A recent article in the West
Australian Newspaper about Clubs in WA showed that
many Clubs are closing due to lack of support by
members and the lack of interest of the younger
generation to become members of a club. In fact one
of oldest Clubs in our State of some 125 years, the WA
Club is just one of the clubs to close its doors. | believe
that a Club to attract members must offer an
environment with modern facilities providing
entertainment, sporting opportunities, business and
social services, be family friendly, with very competitive
pricing for quality food and wine in an area that is easily
accessible with convenience of parking. 5o unless we
could be confident of providing such a facility going
forward, | think the whole concept of members Club
needs to be senously looked at.

| would like to thank the staff for their contnibution over
the last twelve months together with Chiara Scaffidi
and her Ladies Committee who have always been
strong supporters of the Club and myself. Also many
thanks to my committee for being very supportive
during the very difficult last twelve months and as | said
earlier a particular thanks to board member Sal
Vallelonga.

In finalising, | would take this opportunity to wish all our
members and their families a safe, peaceful and
enjoyable Christmas and a Happy New Year 2019 —a
year inwhich the Club will celebrate it's 85th Anniversary.

EMH

resident
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Standard Comparison Rate

Connect Home Loan Fankage

Plus save $625 on establishment fees’

Drop into your nearest branch at 431 '- -
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arrange an appointment. - North Perth
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Canssimi Membn

Il nostro Club, come molti
altre aziende commerciali
locali, ha sofferto uno
degl anni piu difficii del
passato. E stato un anno

In cul molte aziende
hanno chiuso 1 loro
battenti. Probabilmente

ricorderete che gia dalla
Riunione Generale
dell'Associazione dell' anno scorso noi avevamo
predetto che questo sarebbe stato un anno molto
difficile per il successo commerciale del nostro Club. In
verita e nisultata un’ annata piu’ difficile del previsto. E
di comune conoscenza che un gran numero di
nistoranti, Club, Caffe’ hanno chiuso i loro esercizi negli
ultimi 12 mesi, mentre molt altn sono ancora in
pericolo.

Detto questo, devo rilevare che il nostro Gruppo
dingente e gl altn Comitati hanno svolto un lavoro
fantastico per ndurre al minimo le nostre perdite. Spero
che tuthi i membn del nostro Club apprezzino il gran
lavoro fatto finora dai nostri comitati negli ultimi 12
mesi, malgrado le difficolta’ generate dai limiti finanziari.

Slamo statl davvero fortunati ad avere un Gruppo di
sponsors molto generoso; quasi tutti gl sponsors
hanno nnnovato gl impegni assunti anche per |
susseguenti 12 mesi, il che & molto ammirabile di
fronte alle difficili condizioni finanziane. Mi onoro di
nngraziare ognuno di loro, mentre raccomando ai
nostri membr di sostenerli, quando si presenti
'opportunita. Un ringraziamento i particolare vada a
Signor Nick Catania, come pure al gruppo dei dirigenti
della Bendigo Bank che ha donato di nuovo $20,000.
Rilevo con piacere che abbiamo recentemente
assicurato un altro grande sponsor nella persona del
Cavaliere Tony Fini, il quale ha anche donato
generosamente $20,000. Questi contributi saranno di
enorme aiuto finanziario per | prossimi 12 mesi.

Comungue, come ho anticipato in precedenza, sara
necessario prendere delle decisioni difficih & non
popolan che riguardano il numero dei giomi dedicati all
esercizio commerciale come pure | numero delle ore.

Come molti di voi gia sanno, sia io che il Vice
Presidente Nunzio Nici abbiamo awvuto problemi di
salute & non abbiamo potuto dedicarci a tempo pieno
al lavoro del nostro Club come avremmeo voluto. Colgo
questa occasione per esprimere | misi piu sinceri
nngraziamenti al membro del Comitato, Signor Sal
Vallelonga per il suo intenso lavoro di supplenza di
giorno in giomo, dovuto alle mie assenze. Sal e stato
anche il promotore dell’organizzazione del nuovo 1934
Ristorante del Club, il quale, dopo un primo lento avwio
si e affermato con buoni nsultati.

\ RAPPORTO DEL PRESIDENTE

Ho il piacere di annunciare che, attraverso gli sforzi del
nostro Comitato e esperti consulenti, abbiamo deposto
un Piano per lo Sviluppo delle nostre proprieta presso
I'autonta del Vincent City e WAPC, nel quale abbiamo
richiesto una nclassificazione zonale per poter engere
una costruzione di 8 piani. Se la rnchiesta vera
aprovata il valore delle nostre propneta ~ sara molto
maggiore. Le seguenti alternative di scelta sono le
seguenti: o noi sviluppiano detto piano da noi stessi, o
come un'inziativa da sviluppare con altr, oppure
vendere alcune parti delle nostre proprieta. Comunque
tutto cio sara il nsultato di decisioni prese In
consultazioine con | memmbn del Club come con gl
esperti del mestiere piu in la nel tempo. | nostn
ringraziamenti vanno al Sg. Tony Vallelonga e agli altn
membn del Comitato del nuovo sviluppo, come pure al
nostro Consulente Sig. Frank Arangio e Tony Casella
per aver condotto le trattative per la riclassificazione
zonale fino a questo masimo punto.

Mon so fino a quando potra’ continuare la possibilita’ di
esercizio del nostro Club com’e stato finora. Un
recente articolo pubblicato dal giornale Western
Australian relativamente all'esistenza del van Clubs,
dichiara che molti di questi Club commerciali chiudoneo
| battenti a causa della mancanza di partecipazione dei
loro membn o per mancanza di interesse da parte della
nuova gioventu. Di fatto, uno dei Club piu antichi di
questo Stato: il Western Australian Club, di 125 anni,
ha chiuso il propnio esercizio. lo credo che la capacita
di un Club di attrarre nuovi membri dipende dal fatto
che offrano un ambiente modemo, con intratteniment,
opportunita’ sportive, affan commerciali e servizi sociali,
che siano attraenti per la famiglia, con prezzi realistici e
cibi e bevande di ottima qualita e con parcheggio
macchine conveniente. Percio, a meno che tutto
questo sia messo a disposizione del pubblico, |
concette del Club tradizionale dovra essere nveduto
profondamente.

Desidero nngraziare tutti | membri del personale di
servizio per il loro valido contributo alla gestione degli
ultimi 12 mesi, in particolare Chiara Scaffidi con il suo
comitato feminile che sono sempre state di grande
aiuto al nostro Club e a me stesso. Incltre devo
ringraziare | membri del mio Comitato per essere stati
di cosi’ grande aiuto negli ultimi difficili mesi, rpeto un
grazie particolare al membro del Comitato Sal
Vallelonga.

Infine, desidero servirmi di guesta occasione per
augurare a tuthi | nostnl membr e alle loro famiglie un
sicuro, pacifico e gioioso Santo Natale e Felice Anno
Nuowvo, anno in cuil il nosro Club celebrera’ il suo 85mo
Anniversario di Fondazione.

a't:e— Md

esidente



Westpoint Star Osborne Park, proudly supporting the
WA Italian Club Inc.

As your local authorised Mercedes-Benz retailer, Westpoint Star, Osborne Park is proud to
support the WA Italian Club Members. Visit us at 472 Scarborough Beach Road, Osborne Park.

Westpoint Star ‘ | E 'J

WEStpﬂint Star4zz Scarborough Beach Road, Osborne Park (08) 9492 8188 MD25220 www.mbwestpointstar.com.au

mbwestpointstar.com . au

CERTIFIED
PRACTISING
ACCOUNTANTS

J.L.RADICI
& ASSOCIATES

Taxation, accounting and business consultancy

Si parla italiano
Suite 3, 643 Newcastle St,
P.O. Box 444, Leederville WA 6903

email: joe@radici.com.au
ph: 08 9227 5050 fax: 08 9227 1525




Dear Members,

It has been another
eventful year for our Club,
with a continual update in
technology to better
interact with our members.
We will continue to review
and update these initiatives
with a review of many of
our technologies also
underway.

The committee has always been dedicated to continuing
to faciltate the improvement of services for members,
along with growing the club’s membership base, to
ensure the club is sustainable for many of the
generations to come.

One strong initiative achieved this year was the official
opening of our new restaurant offering 1934 Ristorante’.
By moving our small restaurant offering to the front
restaurant, not only did it make the restaurant operation
more profitable, it also provided a better service offering
to our members.

Since ite opening, we have had an unprecedented
amount of bookings for a range of functions, such as:
* Baptisms * Communions
Confirmations * Engagements

opecial Birthday's # Corporate Functions

With an ageing building it is always difficult to be able
to attract different ages and demographics, however
1934 Ristorante, s proving to be a hit with our
members and 1t is evident by the strong support it is
being given and the large number of functions that are
continuously being booked.

As you can see on the adjacent page, the inspiration of
the new restaurants name, comes from our proud
heritage and the year this very club was founded. The
photo shows the first premises “Casa D'ltalia”, on
Fitzgerald Street. The photo below it is of the second
building constructed on the site we currently call our
home, on Fitzgerald Street. This collage and associated
commentary is proudly placed at the entrance of the
restaurant to remind us of the WA Halian Club’s rich
history and why we are still to this day “Inspired by
Tradition”.

We have also been active and successful in establishing
some regular functions that have been bringing a lot of
familiar faces back to the club, such as the “Let's Catch
Up" nights. It has been great to have our members
engaging with old friends, along with attracting new
membership.

| wish to thank the President Mr Joe Radici and the
Management Committee for their support in allowing
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us to work hard at turning these new initiatives into
profitable ventures for the Club.

| take this opportunity to wish all our Sponsors and
Members a very Memy Christmas and a safe and
prosperous New Year. | hope the festive season brings
you all much joy and happiness and allow you to share
some wonderful memones with your family and friends.
With God's blessing, we look forward to seeing you
back at the club in 2019.

SVl feorga

Chairman

Membership & Marketing Sub-committee
Sal Vallelonga, Nunzio Nici, Christine Madaschi,
Morena Strano and Anthony Russo Battagliolo
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WA ITALIAN CLUDB INC.
FOUNDED 1934

QUR CLUB, ITS MEMBERS
AND OUR CULTURE IS

INSPIRED BY TRADITION




Inspired by tradition
V4

We are open Tuesday to Friday for lunch service,
Thursday, Friday and Saturday night for dinner

For bookings please call: 9328 4184 or email: bookings@1934.com.au
235 Fitzgerald Street, West Perth Western Australia 6005

Our new restaurant, “1934 Ristorante’ is located next door to the WA ltalkan Club
We also cater for a range of functions, such as:
Baptisms, Communions, Confimmations, Engagements, Special Birthdays and Corporate Funchions
We consider it important to be flexable and accommodating and are more than happy to discuss your personal
needs io ensure your event is exactly what you envision __.

SALES | LEASING | MANAGEMENT

PROPERTY GROUP

.
'

Phone (08) 9427 7955
330 Hitzgerald Street, North Perth WA 6906
WWW.vVicCusgroup.com

COMMERCIAL | RESIDENTIAL | STRATA




Dear Members

The downtum in revenue
over the last 12 months
has impacted on the clubs
operations.

The operations of the club
resulted in a loss for 2018,

of $89,920 before
depreciation.

A summary of the prior years is shown below:
(2017 - Profit of $67, 062 before depreciation)
(2016 — Profit of $93,473 before depreciation)
(2015 — Profit of $86,753 before depreciation)
(2014 — Loss of ($150,479) before depreciation)

(2013 - Loss of ($121,047) before depreciation)

Over the previous 3 years of profitable trading; the club
was able to pay its liabilties on tme, carry out
improvements each year, along with acquinng new
eguipment.

This year the club spent $21,286 (last year $40,110
and $63,693 in 2016) on improvements to ensure the
members requirements are catered for.

In 2017 the Operations Committee dentified the
possible impact the slower economy would have on
the clubs activities. This enabled the Management
Committee to take steps to minimise expenditure so
that the impact on the net profit was contained. A
reduction of $82,993 in overheads was achieved this
year. (The reduction in 2017 was $48,607).

Dear Members,

This year has seen a
considerable amount of
work completed to our
club in order to maintain
its structural integrity and
uphold its quality and
compliance.

As you can appreciate the
age of the building means
thatconstantmaintenance
Is required and this year has seen significant works,
especially in the way of electnical, plumbing, roofing,
air-conditioning, replacing deteniorated ceiling panels,
and cleaning and repairing gutters and downpipes, to
touch on some items. Further to this, we were
fortunate enough to have Water Corporation provide
us with their resources to fix the drainage issues in the
carpark. All-in-all there has pretty much been daily
trade activity at our Club this year, and these
iImprovements are imperative to provide our

members and guests with premium facilities.

= \ OPERATIONS COMMITTEE - FINANCE REPORT

Summary

* Over the last 3 years the committee has been able to

reduce overheads from $709,344 per year to $515,033
per year.

* Membership and sponsorship has increased and this
support is welcomed.

* The Bar and Restaurant revenue also increased slightly.

However

* The functions activity and function bookings declined
substantially and consequently the tumover dropped
significantly .Functions turmover was $178,305 less
than the prior year. (2017 $433,779 - 2018 $255,473).

* The club has also been affected by a reduction in
rental income and room hire of $74,745.

Both of these reductions may be partly due to difficult
economic times however the club relies heavily on the
support of its members for its functions.

The budget for the 2018/2019 year is targeting a break
even result. However as with all ventures the support is
necessary from many people, including the committee
but more importantly ongoing support iIs necessary
from the Members of the club. A big thank you to the
members of the Operations Committee for their work
and to the club members who regularly participate and
contribute their time and sponsorship funds.

CM?&% foti

Chairman Operations Committee

\ MAINTENANCE & SPECIAL PROJECTS

Trades are generally given short notice, and we would
like to extend our appreciation to these trades, some
of whom attended to issues after hours and on
weekends, etc. Our bulding is a wonderful old
building, with some great history behind it — if only the
walls could talk...! Maintaining its aesthetic presence
means that we need to allocate substantial funding, as
well as sustaining a tight budget, to keep it operational
and provide a space for our members to enjoy.

| would like to take this opportunity to specifically thank
members such as John lelati and Vince Mesiti, for their
continuous efforts and hard work in helping maintain
the current facilities throughout the year.

Again, we are very grateful to our sponsors and
volunteers, as well as all staff and committee members
for all their hard work to keep our Club working and

looking good.
Roceo Lumbiaca

Maintenace Commitiee
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WASTE MANAGEMENT
(08) 9379 2111

We are Proudly Western Australian
Owned and Operated Company

We have many services available such as;

+ Skip Truck and Bulk Waste Services

v Residential and Commercial

v The skip bins sizes: 2m3, 3m3, 4m3, 7m3, 10m3

v Special bins available for high rise buildings (crane bins)
v 2M slurry bins and lifters

4+ Hook / Roll On Roll OHf Waste Services

v Residential and Commercial

v Containers are ideal for dense, bulky, non-compactable commercial and
industrial materials such as timber, wood, steel, concrete, bricks and
asbestos.

v 30 cubic meter on site recyclable containers

v The Container sizes range from 10 to 30m3 capacities.

+ Front lift Services
v Sealed containers 1.5cm3 to 4.5cm3
v On site compaction units

+ Rear Lift Services
v Ideal for lightweight and small to mid-sized commercial and industrial wastes.

v Sizes Range from 240L Sulo to 1100L Bins

4+ Liquid Waste and Industrial Services
v (Grease Traps

v Pump Pits

v Emergency Hesponse

v Super Sucker

v Drain Cleaning

+ Waste Recycling Services

CALL US NOW ON (08) 9379 2111

www.instantwaste.com.au

HIA members (7} WM&AE ﬁﬂm&nSm?f ﬁ Gmens..-n":'?f
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Our Club has been
very fortunate to have
a fantastic group of
gENErcuUs  Sponsors
and even more
pleasing is that almost
every sponsor from
the 2017 year has
renewed their
sponsorship for the
2018 year. Sponsorship can take the form of cash,
goods or services all of which help with the financial
existence of our Club.

| would take this opportunity to acknowledge the latest
addition to our Club Sponsorship Group, Cav Tony Fini.

Many of you know that Cav Fini has been a long time
member of our Club and is well known and highly
respected in our community for his business acumen
as well as his support of many chantable causes. Cav
Fini has generously agreed to a three year Major
Sponsorship, at $20,000 per year.

SPONSORSHIP REPORT 2018

Bendigo MNorth Perth Community Bank, our other
Major Sponsor have recently honoured their second
year contribution. So once again on behalf of our Club
| extend our gratitude to Chairman of the Bank, Mr
Nick Catania and his Board of Management for their
continued support.

On behalf of my committee and members | sincerely
thank all of our sponsors over the last twelve months
and look forward to a continued association. Sponsors
and supporters are a very important part of any club or
association and help us provide benefits to our
members and to keep the doors open, so | would ask
our members to support our sponsors if and when the
opportunity arnses.

So if you would like to become a sponsor or know of
someone that might, then please contact myself,

Sal Vallelonga or Morena Strano through our office.

Yoo Radici

Chairman

g ™
consultants
CHARTERED ACCOUNTANTS & BUSINESS ADVISORS
BUSINESS ADVISORY office
suite 3, 138/main street
BUSINESS COACHING osborne park wa 6017
TAXATION 1
0%
MANAGEMENT ACCOUNTING Dubmrﬁgg
SUFEEAMNUATl'DN QSbt’JFﬂEDﬂdeEWGﬁ?]ﬁ
SMSF t+41 8 9447 4500
SUCCESSION & RETIREMENT PLANNING _ £46] 8944] 4640
e office@plexusglobal com.au
BOOKKEEPING w www.plexusglobal.com.au
Proud Sponsos of the WA latian Club
DIRECTORS -~ SALVALLELONGA ~ MARIO DI VINCENZIO - GIUSEPPE OTTOBRINO ~ TORE LENZIO -~ RISTE ZDRAVESKI
) S
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DEMO ﬂ'i&'

CLEARANCE®

DRIVE AWAY PRICES THAT CAN’T BE BEATEN!
FIAT DOBLO DEMO'S FIATDUCATO DEMO'S

SHORT WHEEL BASES LONG WHEEL BASES

> 2526 99000 8544 ,990RM-
E‘541*4%!5!{"3"‘$24 990 RIV * HIDWHEELBAZE? EXTRA LONG WHEEL BASES

BASES
& 553890035  2545,990R
/ 25LIDING DOORS
/ PVC LOAD COMPARTMENTMAT AS STANDARD 5 Eéﬂ?sgaﬁﬁgmﬁﬁnﬂ
RDGF HDUHTED STDHA'GE SH EI"F v REAR PARK SENSORS & BLUETOOTH AS STANDARD

DON'T MISS OUT CALL (08) 9351 2020 TODAY!

FOR AFTER HOURS ENQUIRIES CONTACT JAMES COPE ON 0427 507 507
WE WILL TRADE ANYTHING!- EASY FINANCE

DON'T MISS OUT,
STOCK
SELLING FAST

O o s,
KEWDALE RD \PROFESSIONAL,

WELSHPOOL
www.fiatpw.com.au

MRE 4775 DL13348

*SEE FIAT PROFESSIONAL WELSHPOOL FOR FULL TERMS AND CONDITIONS ON DRIVE AWAY PRICES.
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Hello to all our Dear
Members,

It's time again for my
annual article for the

Bulletin with news of what
the Ladies Committee
has been up to. We are
still enjoying our wonderful
lunches through the year,
with the Melboumne Cup
being our next luncheon. If you are interested in a fun
day put please do not hesitate to come along, and
ladies just to let you know that gentleman are also
welcome to our lunches so please feel free to bring
them along.

Qur monthly bingo was cancelled for the winter
months, but will be restarting the last Wednesday in
September, so | hope to see you in great numbers. |
also remind you about our ladies Christmas function in
November. Our Tuesday afternoons are still going
strong, so if you are at a loose end come down and
enjoy a cup of coffee/tea and cake. The ladies enjoy

Hello members

This report highlights
another busy year at
the Club. We are
constantly reviewing
what members would
ike to see happen
here and are happy to
say we have been
successful,

The Business Forums are still very well attended. The
ltalian Ambassador, his Excellency Stefano Gattis visit
was informative with many positive comments received
as was Senator the honourable Mathias Cormann's
visit to the Club. We hope to have more of these events
in the coming year.

The Lets Catch Up evenings held on the first Wednesday
of the month has proved to be ancther successful
innovation. The casual evening for people to get
together has been well attended, with reduced priced
drinks and food available as well as favounte regional
treats on offer. The wine and sausage making
competitions and judging caused great debate and
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\ WAIC LADIES COMMITTEE

this afternoon immensely. It is a great time to catch,
play cards, knit or just have a great chat.

Carla is still organising the casino tnps on the first

Tuesday of the month, for ladies who enjoy a day out
to the Casino.

Qur thanks and gratitude to Mr Joe Radici and the
Board of Manager, the ladies in the office, the wonderful
bar staff, Rimon, Kamal and all restaurant staff for their
great help and service during the year.

To my very small band of ladies on the committee,
thank you for all your help and support dunng the year.
To our dear lady committee member, Mrs Ines Miotti
who has been absent due to iliness, you are sorely
missed; | hope you get well soon.

To end, | send compliments of the season to everyone;
hope you all have a very Mery Christmas and a Happy
New Year. God Bless

Cl‘\iﬂﬁi %w:F-F iaﬁ

President
WAIC Ladies Commitiee

\ SOCIAL REPORT

opinion. Congratulations to the winners. The Birthday
Lunches and other lunches and events held in 1934
Ristorante have also been very well attended.

Melbourne Cup lunches will be held as usual this year.
1934 Ristorante will offer tables to be booked on the
day. Contact the Office direct or refer to our web page
for more details. The lady members and their friends
really enjoy their Melbourne Cup Lunch each year, and
is always well attended.

The ever popular New Years Dance will also be an
evening well attended. This year promises to be just as
much fun to celebrate the end of 2018. Please
remember to book early as tickets are sought after, so
form a table.

To all who have visited the Club this year, thank you for
your support. To other members, please come to the
Club and enjoy what's on offer. Best wishes to all for
the Christmas season and we hope you wisit the Club.

hic 15(309‘15!%

Chairman Social Sub Committee
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With decades of expenence and convenient locations within
Westermn Australia and the Northern Temtory, the skilled -
personnel at Supercrane design, manufacture and install
top-quality cranes and lifting equipment.

We design cranes and hoists for use m any environment,
anywhere n the world. With the latest computer-assisted design
technology, experienced enagineers, and a design lifting capacity
of up to 200 tonnes, Supercrane & the intelligent choice for
overhead cranes, portal cranes, slewing cranes, winches and
lifting technology.

Founded n 1986, Supercrane 58 a WA owned business creating
superior cranes and lifting technology on a global scale. Over the
last three decades, Supercrane has grown to become a
recognised industry leader opening a second headquarters in
Darwin in 1999, We have completed thousands of crane
construction and lifting design projects for clients all over the
world.

Superlift WA Servms
for the supply, installation and
servicing of domestic lifts, vehicle
hoists and car stackers.

SUPERCERANE SERVICE PARTS & TRAINING - 08 9359 0113 - 63 CHISHOLM CRESCENT, KEWDALE, PERTH WA 6105



WA ITALIAN GOLF CLUB (WAIGC)

Dear Members

2018 Golfing Season has been an exciting year, the
committee decided to add two additional games to the
season, one being in January and the other in
September making the Natalie Perpetual Cup a 12
game challenge. Giving our members even more value
for therr membership fee, which by the way did not
increase this year.

Due to changes to our sponsorship arrangements to
the club this year members were given a new uniform
(Polo Top and Cap) promoting the changes in
sponsorship. Our new major Sponsor this year is M
TRACK owned by Grant Mackie, also joining the
Sponsorship group is Ricciardo Earthmoving co owned
by Brandon Ricciardo. Perth Iveco Centre managed by
Claude Mattiaccio has continued their sponsorship as
well as our founding sponsor Frank Starvaggi of Aust
Group.

This year we have played at some of Perth's most
prestigious golf courses such as Joondalup Resort,
Port Kennedy, Royal Perth, Meadow Springs, Mt
Lawley all for a subsided cost of $70 per game
including a sausage sizzle and drink. No doubt this
value being one of the reasons for the growth In
attendance to this year's games.

QOur Pasta Presentation nights are still proving to be
popular not only with the players but also the wives
and partners and even the kids and frends and this
year being held at the new Club Restaurant 1934 has
added a fresh flavour to the event .

This year's team for the Festival City Challenge Cup at
the Hoyal Pines Resort, Gold Coast QLD on the 27th
-29th October 2018 is already oversubscnbed proving
how popular this national event has become with our
members.

Preparations are on the way with the 2019 Festival City
Challenge Cup which is going to be held in Perth 12th
to 14th October and we are determine to make it a
spectacular and memorable event .

Anyone wanting to join this unique golf club do so by

visiting our website www.waitalianclub.com or ringing
the office of the WA ltalian club on 93284104

Happy Golfing
{I'"Lumfin %m’

President WAIGC

WAIGC Committee Members

Munzio Nici ~ President, Charles Foti ~ Vice President
Lu Luca ~ Captain, Alan Williams ~ Vice Captain

Joe Radici ~ Treasurer

Enzo Castro, Roslyn Mclernon, Pino Priolo.
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B CASTELLI

GROUP

Since its inception in 1999, Castelli Group bas firmly established itself as industry leadery in:

* Property development  Commercial sales, leasing & property management ® Commiercial construction * Wine production
» Wine & spirit distribution * Power generation * Electricity retail * Renewable enevgy developmients & production

08 9364 0400
www.castelligroup.com.au 112 North Lake Road, Myaree

For 67 years, D'Orsogna has been producing premium quality hams of distinctive texture and flavour
and a range of innovative cured and roast meats, and salamis that deliver authentic

European style flavours. D'Orsogna, proudly WA owned and operated.

Butcher Shop: Open Mon-Thu B-D0AM-&:30PM, Fri 8:00AM-5:00PM
) D'Orsogna Ltd, Cnr Leach Hwy & Stock Rd Palmyra, Perth WA'B157
|\-_ Ph: (08) 6313 6990 | Fax: (08) 9314 1872 | www.dorsogna.com.au




\ ITALY MATTERS

“ITALY MATTERS” HIS EXCELLENCY
STEFANO GATTI AMBASSADOR OF
ITALY IN AUSTRALIA

The WA ltalian Club, alongside the Italian Chamber of
Commerce & Industry In Australia — Perth Inc and the
Consulate of ltaly, Perth, had the utmost pleasure of
hosting a luncheon on the 26th of July 2018 for His
Excellency Stefano Gatti - Ambassador of ltaly in
Australia, Dr Stefano Gatti.

The in-depth and open discussion, “ltaly Matters”, was
a topic both captivating and informative for the 120+
guests in attendance at the WA ltalian Club.

Particularly exciting was the topic on bilateral relations
between ltaly and Australia. With the prospect of the
President of the Italian Republic, His Excellency Sergio
Mattarella traveling to Awustralia in October, we are
hopeful of receiving him in Perth, to share what is
wonderful about Western Australia and the difference
those of ltalian hentage have made in this State, along
with understanding how we can develop more
opportunities between our Countries.

A very interesting subject, was Dr Gatti informing those
in attendance, of his discussions with the Honourable
Mark McGowan MLA, Premier of Western Australia,
about direct flights from Perth to Home. How exciting
for Western Australia if this was achieved!

Mot only would this be a great boost to the local
economy, it would provide better opportunities for
trade between Australia and ltaly, with Western
Australia being advantaged by having this proposed
direct flight.

Here at the WA ltalian Club, we certainly do believe
that “ltaly Does Matter” and together with the ltalian
Chamber of Commerce & Industry In Australia — Perth
Inc and the Consulate of Italy, Perth, we will continue
our endeavours to bring about well-needed change to
both bilateral relations and how we can unify our ltalian
based Western Australian community groups, to
ensure we remain relevant for many years to come.
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S TEINE®

QUARTZ SURFACE SOLUTIONS

LUXURIOUS QUARTZ & MARBLE DESIGNS AT A PRICE YOU CAN FINALLY AFFORD...

" NATURAL QUARTE STONE

= STAIN AND SCRATCH RESISTANT

= NON-POQROUS HYGIENIC SURFACE
" DURABLE AND HARDWEARING

www.gstone.com.au

JH Wilberforce Pty Lid
100 Mulgul Road, Malaga WA 4090
T: (08) 9340 6222

i:.
PROUD TO SUPPORT THE ITALIAN CLUB . E lll
:
' S

www.jhwilberforce.com.au

CAV.
TONY FINI
AM




Can Amici dell'ltalian Club,

Sono lieto di avere una nuova
occasione per rivolgermia tutti voi.

Sono lieto in particolare di notare la
continuazione di un programma di
attivita variegato, oltre che gh sforzi
per conseguire un piu efficace
collegamento con altre
organizzazioni italiane. Un esempio
e l'ottima collaborazione istituita
con la Camera di Gommercio, che
dimostra come ['unita possa
portare a risultati positivi.

Dear Friends of the ltalian Club,

It gives me great pleasure to provide
this message to you through this
bulletin.

| am delighted to have noted a
colourful program of activities which
has prompted renewed efforts to
reach out and achieve more efficient
connections with other ltalian
organisations in WA. A great
example is the collaboration with
the Chamber of Commerce, which
demonstrates how unity can lead
to win-win situations and positive
outcomes for the community. |
thank you for that and invite you to
continue on this path.

IL CONSOLE D’ITALIA PERTH

Messaggio Del Console D’Italia In
Australia Occidentale

Vi nngrazio per questo e vi stimolo
a continuare su tale percorso.

| 'auspicio chemaggion connession
con le diverse realta italiane possa
proseguire nel prossimo futuro
deriva dal fatto che la comunita,
pur potendo contare su numern
rilevanti (il 5% della popolazione del
WA & di origine italiana, primo
gruppo etnico dopoglianglosassoni)
non & sempre riuscita a dimostrare
quella unita e solidarieta interna che
avrebbero potuto  costituire
premesse di un maggiore peso
all'interno della societa.ln questo
senso, ogni collaborazione &
centrale e di assoluto valore.

Messaggio Del Console D’Italia In
Australia Occidentale

The reason why | highlight this is
because the ltalian community can
count on some very important
statistics (5% of WA's population
has an ltallan ancestor, making the
ltalians the first non Anglo-Saxon
ethnic group) and yet we have
often struggled to demonstrate
unity and cohesion, which are the
ingredients for a more prominent
role as a collective group in this
society. Within this framework,
every ongoing or new collaboration
with any Htalian organisation is not
only most welcome but also central
and invaluable to redefining our

collective objectives for a bright
future ahead.
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Colgo l'occasione per nngraziare
tutt coloro -ed in particolar modo |
volontari -che lavorano
quotidianamente per far si che il
club prosperi in particolare |l
Presidente, Joe Radici ed il Board.

I club ha dimostrato di poter
diventare nuovamente centrale
nella vita degli italo-australiani che
vivono in questo Stato. Attraverso il
lavoro, tutti uniti, & un risultato che
negl anni a venire potra essere
nuovamente conseguito.

Il Console

David Baflon

Lors “h P \
LVERLICA ITAL g

| am grateful to all those who daily
strive to make the club successful
and particularly all the volunteers,the
President, Joe Radici and the
Board. The Club has demonstrated
its willingness to play a new pivotal
role in the lwves of the Italo-
Australians who live in this state.

Through hard work, all together, in
the medium-long run this important
achievement is possible.

The Consul

David Bafon




\ AGM & UPCOMING EVENTS

Annual General Meeting

5th Cotober 2018 at 6pm — Members Bar -
WAIC Business Forum

Luncheon

Senator The Hon. Mathias Gormann 12.15pm to 3.00pm
$110 (inc gst) Lunch, Beer, Wine & Soft Drink

WAIC Elections

Saturday 6th October 10am to 6pm
Sunday 7th October 2pm to 6pm
Melbourne Cup Luncheon
Tuesday 6th November 11am
Champagne on amival, Sweepstaks and Race on
the big Screen in the Members Sports Bar

Ladies Christmas Dinner
Wednesday 28th November 7.00pm
$50 Members  $55 Non Members
(inclusive of 3 course meal, Sparkiing Wine, Wine and Soft Drink)

WAIC Christmas
New Years Eve ~ Luncheon

Mondav 31st December 2018 Wednesday 12th December 12.00pm
Entertainment by Vienna
$80 - Four Course Dinner and Show
$110 - Four Course Dinner, Drink Package and Show

Fiea=se check our
websife for updates
wiww waftalanciub.com

[
.

%“. FUNERAL F‘i_ﬂﬂ NING : ,p B

4How.do you want your 'i'-y».\
. friends toremember you? f \

.

Only you really know, so preplan your funeral...

You've lived your life to the full, enjoyed every minute, the ups are what you embraced and the downs made
you stronger. When it comes to your funeral, you want it to be representative of the life you've lived and who
knows that better than you? Ensure that your funeral is in accordance with your wishes.

Opt for a prepaid plan from Purslowe & Chipper Funerals.

Call 9444 4835 obligation free to speak with a

‘ l: ; Pu rslnw'E Eg Chlpper Purslowe & Chipper Funerals representative about
F I preplanning and prepaying your funeral.
unerais For more information visit

Honouring Lives purslowechipperfunerals.com.au/prepaid-funerals




\ WAIC REDEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE

| am pleased to announce that our request for an
amendment to the Town Planning Scheme of our

precinct has progressed very well. Early this year we
lodged an application will City of Vincent who after
reviewing it passed it on to WAPC. After due
consideration WAPC have approved in principle our
application and then referred it back to City of Vincent
who wil now put it out for advertising and public
comment, after which they will make a decision on our
application.

We are very confident of our application receiving the
appropriate approvals and | would like to thank my
subcommittee for their work and particulary our Town
Planning consultant Mr Frank Arangio and consulting
architect Mr Anthony Casella for the perseverance and
dedication in getting our application lodged and having
reached this point.

Tony Vaflfrgs

a B
main
studio
PTY LTD
Commercial and Business Lawyers.
Suite 5, 134 Main Street, Osborne Park WA 6017
T (08) 9201 1788 o F (08) 9201 0756 e E admin@mainlegalstudio.com.au
Experience ¢ Commitment e Results
Proud sponsors of the WA Italian Club
% J
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The Members Dining Room, the Heritage Room and the Sports Bar are available
to hire for many of your special family occasions.

Members and their family and friends have celebrated Baptisms, Communions, Confirmations,
21st Birthday, Bucks Nights and significant Birthdays here at the Club.

We can cater for any type of function up to 40-250 pecople, so keep the Club in mind for your next party.
Generpus incentives are available to members who book a function, so speak to the friendly office staff for assistance.

Experience our authentic Italian cuisine

Perth Soccer Club is proud to be associated with the WAIC, and we thank them for their ongoing support. In
our 70th Year we have won our 24th Premiership. We congratulate all the coaches, players, team officials
& supporters for contributing to the success of the club. Everyone is welcome to join us & enjoy the
facilities at Dorrien Gardens, Home of The "Azzurri"

DORRIEM GARDENS, 3 LAWLEY STREET, WEST PERTH WA 4005
PO BOX 249, NORTH PERTH WA 6906
[08) 9328 2474
L WWW PERTHSC.COM_AL o




Hello to all WAIC Members &
Pool Players.

Almost finished another great
year of POOL, with our 5
Winter teams all doing well.
Our First Division team  and
3 of our 4 Second division
teams have all made the finals,
with our WAIC 2 team winning
the minor premiership by
finishing on top of the ladder.
MNow for the finals, good luck to all teams.

We had another great weekend in Kalgoorlie this year
defending our Goldfields Trophy, but unfortunately this
year we left the trophy behind. No problems, we will be
back next year. Anyone interested in joining us on this
great weekend, please let me know, as places are
limited and normally by invitation only.

Congratulations to Vic Marcello for again making the
State Masters team, let's hope that Vic and his
Master's team mates bring home the title this year.

Mr. Billiards — Brayden Discenza, not everyone knows
how much you do for our Club maintaining & looking

\ WAIC POOL PLAYERS REPORT

after our poal tables, but | do.
A big THANK YOU. Members
if you are looking for a Pool
Table Cue, or anything to do
with Pool, Brayden is the man
to speak to. He will look after
YOU.

And now, a big THANK YOU
to our sponsors; Hairloom
Unisex Design, Paul Smiroldo
Painting, Mark Anthony
Design, Cameleon Paint, M & G Stone & Mobile Trailer
Fix. We all know that without your support we would
not be able to survive. Thank you also to the President
Joe Radici, the CGommittee of the WAIC and all of the
bar staff. Your continued support and assistance is
much appreciated.

To finish up, | would like to invite all members of the

WA lalian Club who are interested in Pool, to join us
and become playing members of our Pool Club.

/mmu PMSI?

President WAIC Pool Club

\ WAIC DARTS CLUB REPORT

Thank you to all the
WAIC Darts players for
your participation
throughout 2017/18.

On behalf of the WAIC
Darts Committee and
the players, | would like
to thank the WA ltalian
Club for the opportunity
to use the facilities
made available to all
participants. Many
thanks also to the staff
for the wonderful service

provided behind the bar!

It was unfortunate that we lost our premier team
players early this year, however, we managed to form
a new team (at a lower division) which enabled us to
maintain our status of two teams in the competition as
well as continue to enjoy playing weekly games.

It was great to see the emergence of six young players
into our Club, and | hope they wil become long-
standing players for years to come! The new team on
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the block played consistently throughout the vyear,
remaining undefeated in the Association's Doubles
Competition — well done!

The year has been a very enjoyable one and it's been
wonderful to be part of a very friendly, sociable and
relaxed group of players.

Special thanks and appreciation to Hoss Stagno for
taking up the challenge to be the Treasurer for the year
and to Ross Constanzo for doing a sterling job as
Secretary and Delegate.

Once again, thank you to the Vasto Darts Club for
organising the Summer Darts Competition.

To all Committee members and players — thank you for
your continued support and friendship.

The WAIC Darts Club welcomes new members and
should anyone be interested in joining the Club, please
feel free to contact myself or any of the Committes
members for more information. Thank you.

ﬂﬁwd Ce:ixfihﬂ

Darts Club President
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0401 444 466
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( : . ® INFOREMPIREFUNCTIONCENTRE.COM.AU

At Empire Function Centre, we specialise in weddings, birthday parties, cocktail

parties, corporate functions, fundraising events, dinner dances, expos, trade shows,

— gala balls and more! Our organising team plays an integral role in assisting with all
\ m m aspects of planning to ensure your event is a celebration to remember‘.j
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CHARLES FOTI BUSINESS SERVICES

Chartered Accountants

UWA 6017 Phone: (08) 9443 1877
'. }_. ebsite: www.foti.com.au
77 870 499




Earler n the year, the
Club lost another of our
long standing members
and supporters,

Giuseppe Bertinazzo
died n Apnl but his
memory and senvice wil
be long remembered.

He studied at the
Giuseppe Verdi
Conservatorium  in
Mian, and before long
had made his
professional debut. He
appeared in famous operas N many countnes and
performed with other famous singers such as Mana Callas,
Dame Joan Sutherand, Luciano Pavaroti and Placido
Domingo.

Placido Domingo remained a Ilfelong fmend after an
accident on a beach in Tel Aviv saw Giuseppe save him
and his wife from the surf. Domingo even performed in
Perth for Giuseppe. In the 1950s, Giuseppe met and
marned his future wife in Mauntius where he was performing.
The couple retumed to Milan where in 1962, performing in
an opera with Dame Joan Sutherland, Giuseppe became
very interested and intngued by Australia, and by 1966
the Bertnazzo family had migrated to Australia,

\ GIUSEPPE BERTINAZZO

lt was from this time that his association with the Club
begins. While his career was succeeding n Perth as a
singer, singing teacher, joumalist for Italian/Australian
newspapers and broadcasting on radio, he was
fundamental in creating the Perth Opera Company which
debuted its first opera, Bizets "Cammen” n 1966. He
stamed and supervised in this production and the WA
talian Club Choir performed in the chorus. The production
was a great hit and he continued to support the Company
for many years, becoming its Patron.

The ltalian Club also warmly welcomed Giuseppe to many
of its functions and Balls and he would rouse the members
with many much loved songs which were enthusiastically
accompanied! He joined the Committee and was very
active in promoting the Club's many sporting and cultural
events throughhisnewspaperarticle and radio programmes.
For his service he was awarded Life Member of the Club.

In 1980 he started a group, The Musicantes which gave
young singers an opportunity to perform in concerts and
they entertained Club members at functions for many
years. Giuseppe was a regular at the Club, always wiling
to engage in active conversations with his frends about his
favourte topics, soccer, Inter, Glory and the latest news
from ltaly. He was interested in the Iives of his fnends and
always spoke with warmth and care. He will be sorely
missed.

\ ALL SAINTS COLLEGE VISIT

ﬁf?%ﬂihﬁ -L/.rnw tpacher vFlt:r.Emn Rosetta
.—Lﬂ.ﬁ:th‘tt? wi;ﬁiﬁﬂzm Lauihﬁ. ?me

For many years the WA ltalian Club has hosted schocl
visits to showcase the club, its members and what is
on offer to our members.

For several years, ltalian students of All Saints College
have come for a tour of the Club and enjoy an ltalian
lunch. Once again this year they listened to a bnef
history of our Club and of the times in which it was

created. Many students have said family members
were once members. Students also enjoyed interacting
with members and asked questions to the members in
the card room about the games played and how to
play. They then sat down to lunch of pasta and pizza
which they all enjoyed. We look forward to seeing more
students next year.
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2018 marks the 50th Anniversary of the opening of the
present Club buildings. It was a culmination and result
of the large increase of members due to migration from
ltaly in the years after World War Two. Clearly the
previous Club building which was expanded in 1954
was not large enough to provide a venue in which all its
members could meet and socialise. From as early as
1962, the then Committee began to plan for further
expansion. Further lots of land were acquired and
plans were underway for a new and bigger Club.

This was to include a Main Bar, Members Lounge,
Biliards, Darts and Card Playing areas, Restaurant,
Gymnasium, Sauna, Conference Roormn, Library and
the upstairs Main Hall and Lesser Hall.

Under the presidency of G.G. Merzzi from 1965-1969,
the Club with its ever growing membership acquired its
present architectural shape. In May 1967, the contract
was signed for commencement of works. Architects
Johnson and Cristal were appointed to submit plans
and the firm of Fairweather and Son appointed as
builders for the project. Sub-contractors, many of
which were Club members were also employed. The
finance was provided by the R& Bank of Western
Australia, as well as donations from the I[talian
Government, Hotta Lauro, Lloyd Tnestino and Alitalia
and others for their donations of decorative features.
Local artist Dan Mazzotti was commissioned to create
an appropnate symbol and feature for the facade of the
building. The Licensing Court provided consideration
to the special requirements for the Club. The cost of
the building was $400,000. On the 14th September
1968 the official opening was held on Club premises.

President Merizzi's welcome message reads: “In
the history of the ltalian Community of Western
Australia, the 14th September 1968 will always be
an historical date of outstanding importance and
significance. It symbolises the achievement of a
goal- the completion of a magnificent structure
erected on the foundations so well laid by a small
group of Italian migrants more than 30 years ago.
It will now be possible under first class conditions,
in this our new home, to conduct social and other
activities which will enable people of Italian origin

\ THE 50TH ANNIVERSARY OF OUR FITZGERALD ST BUILDING

and others in the community, to develop
understanding and integration in order
that, together, we can live and work in
complete harmony, in the very best
interests of Australia. To all those who
have at any time have played a part,
large or small, in bringing our dreams to
realisation, a sincere “Thank you".”

Now, in 2018, 50 years after this event, the
Club is facing another milestone in its proud
history. President and Committee must face
the future in order to sustain the Club for its
members for a further 50 years. They have
been working hard to determine the best way for the
Club to continue to be relevant in the coming years.
Changes are already being implemented and continue.
The Club has always been the heart of the ltalian
community and this will be more so in coming years. To
this end, exciting and ground breaking plans are being
formulated so that the WA ltalian Club can continue to
be relevant in the future, for its members and the wider
Western Australian community. We urge all members
to take part in the Club’s future; frequent the Club and
be interested in what is going to occur.



Shop 13 Hilton Plaza

115 Lefroy Road Hilton WA 6163
Tel (08) 9331 5010 Fax (08) 9331 5020
Email ilpaninobakery@bigpond.com

Nick Agostino
Managing Director

il panino
BAKERY

. Mobile 0418 946 644 it

SOLE BAKED FRESH DAILY

Est. 1974
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OS5
SMASH REPAIRS

Quick, Efficient, Reliable Repairs

TAILORED SERVICES TO SATISFY YOUR NEEDS

REPLACEMENT VEHICLES..INSURANCE CLAIM SPECIALIST..FLEET MANAGEMENT..SECURE FACILITIES..

Belmont Osborne Park




ONE OF AUSTRALIAS MOST AWARDED SALONS

T 9344 1321 www.hairloom.com.au
225 Main Street, Osborne Park WA 6017




Our business is focused on being
creafively pro-active towards every
enquiry we receive, with our design

input toward the best combination and
use of materials to suit and enhance
each project. Tiling is one of the
most important finishing elements
of a home. Used correctly, it creates
memaorable impressions that last,
giving your home or commercial
project its own distinctive individuality.

Call in and discuss your requirements and make choosing tiles at

- =
Prestige Tile Gallery a gratifying experience.
: Unit 1 #68 Guthrie Street Osborne Park 6017
: . Phone: 08 9244 1700 Email: salesfdprestigetile.com.au

o /

Dur exciting new Luxury Kitchen Range Is avallable
In both single and double home designs.

:1:'1:::-::: ) A Proud supporters of the
R AMGE (_ HﬂmEf | WA COM.au WA Itoiion Club.




9 Strategic solutions for better business
LG AEEU U NTI N G It’sluur job to help you maximise your \l:~e31ﬂ1 Fn:sitian and 315!: to ensure its senulr'rt:.r. We help
5 D LUTI D N S business owners to improve and maximize their value by working on the 3 core drivers of cash,

accountability and systems.

Let Us Help You With The Following:

% Income Tax % Legal Structures

% BAS % Succession Planning

** Property Development % Cashflow Management

%+ Farming % Business Strategic Planning

t +08 9208 4000 1 08 9208 4001

e Info@igas.com.ai n u

w_lgas.com.au

Versatile Building Products

500 Alexander Drive Malaga WA §080 ' ' »
| (08) 0249 2333 © versatile Gvbp.cormau ‘J’E rsafti |E

Bullding Products

www.vbp.com.au '




CARCIOFI STUFATI DELLA NONNA ~ NONNA'S ARTICHOKES I

Ingredients

4 large fresh plump artichokes
1 cup frozen peas

150gr pancetta or bacon diced
Ve cup white wine

1 medium onion

3 cloves garlic

Ve cup flat leaf parsley

3 tablespoons olive oll

Salt and pepper to your taste

Method

Prepare artichokes by peeling of all outer leaves until
the white is seen. Cut the first third off the top, tnm the
stem and remove any “choke” in the centre. Cut
lengthways through the centre, then into three, making
sure they are still in wedges. Place in a bowl of lemon
and water to prevent discolouration.

In a pan on moderate heat, add the oil, garlic, onions
and pancetta. Fry together but do not bum. When
cooked add the pat-dnied artichokes and stir in the oil.
When they have become warm, add white wine,
parsley and season well with salt and pepper to your
taste. Cover with lid for 10-15 minutes always on
moderate heat. Add frozen peas and allow to cook
through. Add water if sauce is drying. Serve as soon
as the peas are cooked.

al productions

design & print

HICLE GRAPHICS » SIGNAGE
BROCHURES / FLYERS * BUSINESS STATIONARY

WORKWEAR « DOCKET BOOKS
PROMO / SPECIALITY ITEMS
POSTERS / PLAN PRINTING

For all youwr prinling needs
08 6305 0522 « sales@universalproductions.com.au
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\ EDDY NATALE - LONGTIME SUPPORTER OF WAIC

Hoer r-"rrgn'h" Hedd. "f"'r'rrrrrj,m Hhiiree r'ffrr'-;r.l".' {

IN LOVING MEMORY OF We are sad to announce the sad loss of a long standing
({}/ f/y’ l r‘ﬂ" i’fﬁ & sponsor and sub-committee Member, Mr Edward Natale.
,l-". [ A e

25 MARCH 937 - 26™ AUGUST 2018

Eddy contnbuted so much over the many years of his
involvement with the WA ltalian Club and will be sadly
missed by all.

The Board of Management would like to extend its sincerest
. condolences to the family for the loss of Eddy.

He will be missed by many for bath his encrmous contribution
e and vivacious personality.

AUSTRALIA

. Data racks, servers, client « Telstra Mobile Specialists
computing and cloud hosting

. Telstra Voice Plans
¢ HP, Lenovo and Toshiba, desk & Internet Servers
top and mobile computing «  Cabling data and voice

g Hewlett Packard ( HP ) and

Kyocera printers and MFP :
products . Ericsson LG Telephone

Systems

. Video Conference - Life Size

. All supported by our Technical
Services Department

PERTH ADELAIDE BRISBANE MELBOURNE SYDNEY

08 9202 4444 ® cdmaust.com.au
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AnsaGl@&bal

SECURING OUR WORLD

Services
provided:

e Monitored Alarms - Commercial
and Home

e CCTV Surveillance

 Access Control

 Automation

 Building Mangagement Systems
 Data Cabling and Infrastructure

» Computer Cabling and Support
Structure

e Telephone Systems - Design and
Installation

e Guard Response Services
* Integrated IP Systems
* Logistics Surveillance and Tracking

9 Loftus Street Leederville WA 6007
Tel 9388 1800 Fax 9388 1877
Email sales@ansasecurity.com.au AnsaGl@bal

SECURING QLR WORLD

www.ansasecurity.com.au




B The m group.

Financial services in action.

The IPS Group has been created to offer the full spectrum of financial services,
for individuals, small to medium businesses and large corporations.

INSUring planning

Corporate/Business Insurance Superannuation

* Public Liability * |ncome Protection
* Workers Compensation P T e
¢ Construction Insurance P o e L

* Professional Indemnity * Financial Planning

ﬁnancmg accountmg

Cwner Occupied/Investment Loans Accounting & Taxation Services
* Line of Credit * Business & Tax Planning
* Commercial Equipment & Vehicle Finance *  GST Advice
¢ Self Managed Superannuation Finance * Bookkeeping

* Personal/Consumer Loans

To find out more about how The IPS Group and it's divisions can help you,
visit theipsgroup.com.au or call 08 9340 5400

Suite 6-8, 134 Main Street Osborne Park WA 6017

08 93405400 | www.theipsgroup.com.au




FERO

STRENGTH vo STRENGTH

Founded on the principals of superior quality, attention to detail and
cost effectiveness, Fero Group is an Australian owned and operated

company acknowledged as a leader in the provision of products
and services for the mining and construction industries.

CONSTRUCTION SERVICES

REINFORCING

Fero Reinforcing is a leading supplier and
manufacturer of reinforcing bar, mesh and all steel-
in-concrete accessory products servicing your project
requirements from the estimate through to detailing,
processing, prefabrication and delivery.

HOT DIP GALVANISING

Superior quality and delivering on time ensures
Australia’s largest hot dip galvanising facility, Fero
Galv, has the leading edge when servicing projects of
any size. The impressive new WA facility opened in
2017 provides even greater capacity to improve your
next steel project.

ABRASIVE BLASTING
AND COATINGS

Fero Blast is recognised as a leading provider of abrasive
blasting and protective coating services and boasis one
of the largest blasting chambers in Western Australia.

STRATA

Manufacturer of Underground Mining and Ground
Support products and supplier of ventilation, ducting &
Mining consumables to international and domestic
mine sites.

WESTERN AUSTRALIA QUEENSLAND TASMANIA

HEAD OFFICE KALGOORLIE NARANGEBA MT ISA SOMERSET

&4 Chisholm Crescent & Close Way 9 Boron Streat 13-17 Richard=on Road & Mckays Road

Kewdale WA 4105 Kalgooriie WA 6430 Marangba QLD 4504 Ryan QLD 4825 Somerset TAS 7322
Tel: +618 9453 0000 Tel: +618 021 7009 Tel- +5617 3882 9500 Tel- +&17 4743 3584 Tel: +613 64350378
Fa: +618 9453 0050 Fax: +618 9021 7008 Fax: +617 3888 4790 Faot: +617 4743 4389 Fat: +613 6435 0476

sales@fero.com.au
FERO.COM.AU
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